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Minutes of the Electoral Board Meeting of March 5, 2013 
  

The meeting was called to order by the Secretary at 10:00 am in Sisson House.  
Present were Dirk Brouwer, Secretary; Dennis Egan, Vice-Chairman; Richard L. 
Herrington, newly appointed Board member; Kevin Linehan, General Registrar; 
Nancy Tingen, Deputy Registrar; Colonel Rick Rappoport, Chief of City Police; 
and Peter Noonan, Superintendent of City Schools. 
 
  
The Board discussed polling place security and received assessments and 
training guidelines from the Chief of Police. The Superintendent of Schools 
provided his perspective on the use of schools as polling places and outlined 
security measures that are currently in place. 
 
The Chief of Police and the Superintendent of Schools left the meeting.  
 
The Board approved the Minutes of the February 5, 2013 Meeting.  
 
The Board agreed on the following organization for the coming year: 
  
 Dennis Egan, Chairman, 
 Richard Herrington, Vice-Chairman, 
 Dirk Brouwer, Secretary. 
 
Current legislation concerning voter identification and internet registration among 
other topics was discussed. 
 
The Board agreed to discuss polling place security with attendees at the 2013 
Virginia Electoral Board Association Annual Meeting. 
 
Estimates of voter turnout in similar past Primary Elections, voting machine 
deployments and Officer of Election assignments for the June 11, 2013 
Democratic Primary were discussed. The use of unpaid Officers of Election as 
Observers on Election Day for the sole purpose of providing training to newly 
appointed Officers will be explored. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:49 a.m. 
 
______________________________ 
Dirk Brouwer, Secretary 
City of Fairfax Electoral Board 
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